
Greene County Commission Briefing  

Commission Office 

1443 N. Robberson, 10th Floor 

September 25, 2018 

9:00 a.m.  

 

Present: Bob Cirtin, Harold Bengsch, Lincoln Hough, Donna Barton, Chris Coulter, Angie 

Crews, Tina Phillips, Jeff Scott, Mike Cagle, Sara Lampe, Kevin Barnes, Franz Williams, Mailyn 

Jeffries, Kami Johnson, Chris Mericle and Megan Applegate. 

Commission received a letter of recommendation for Kris Schell to the Workforce Development 

Board. Commissioner Hough moved to approve the appointment to the workforce development 

board. Commissioner Bengsch seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved. AYE: 

Cirtin, Bengsch and Hough NAY: None. Abstain: None. Absent: None.  

Commission tabled the action item listed “Robert Leatherman Tax Abatement Request” 

Human Resource Director Mailyn Knight reminded the Commission of the upcoming flu shot 

clinics that will occur on October 11th and 12th. Knight informed the Commission based on the 

October 3rd Economic Development presentation unemployment rates were at an all-time low of 

3.3% annually and 2.7% in Springfield. Human Resource Specialist reminded the commission 

that Employee Appreciation day will be held on October 10th and Amburg Entertainment will 

provide all services including set up and tear down.  

Commissioner Hough asked HR Director Knight when the last time we went out to bid for our 

insurance. Knight stated 2010. Purchasing Director Chris Mericle explained to Hough that when 

you are in a pool you do not have to bid. Commissioner Hough expressed his desire to look into 

another bid to make sure we are getting the best rates possible.  

Deputy Budget Officer Tina Phillips updated Commission that as of today the Wright Auto 

property is under budget, and it is anticipated to be under budget even after dirt works in 

completed. Phillips informed the Commission that there was a real-estate credit from the Wright 

Auto property and that she will discuss with Auditor Cindy Stein the best option on how to 

handle the credit.  

Budget Officer Jeff Scott and Deputy Budget Officer Mike Cagle updated the Commission on a 

new state statue in regards to reimbursement of pretrial services.  

County Administrator Chris Coulter reminded the Commission that October 8th is Columbus Day 

and all County Offices will be closed.  

Public Information Officer Donna Barton notified the Commission that currently 20 seats are 

filled for the Ag. Tour. On 09/26th. The Weaver School drive collected several thousands of 

items for students. Barton continues to work with IS to create a blog.   

With no other business the meeting was adjourned.  

 

 

 



 

 

 


